Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

Veryan Sports and Social Club, 11.30 am on Monday 17th March 2014

Present: JS, CH, JA, DHu, BW, GW, PM.
Declaration  of Interest: CH – wife is head of Friends of Pendower – see AOB.

Minutes of meetings of 3rd, 5th, 10th and 11th March were accepted as correct records except for 1 minor wording change on the Minutes of 3rd March. 
Matters Arising:

CH asked about a small number of points which were taken as part of the discussions below. Also, he suggested that we need to identify actions more clearly in the minutes in future. 

Chairman’s Report for the SG Meeting on 19th:

Selected items were covered by JS.

· We had a meeting with JW/SW which was helpful re: Q2 responses & objectives. 
· The meeting scheduled with Sarah Arden, Rob Lacey and Dan Nicholls has been split and rescheduled for 25th and 28th March.

· LLCA – The first training session was very successful/energising. The second one is taking place today. There will be a follow up on 29th March to check how things are going. JS will announce that SG members will be welcome at this. After Phase 1(landscape) we will have Phase 2 (settlements). After the work, events will be held across the Roseland to discuss with the Community.
Activity List

There was discussion about the document produced by JA. Some items:

· We are sticking to the Project Plan deadlines, ie Consultation Draft by end June.

· JA was asked to add a line re: AONB.
Third Letter
 JS covered the input from those SG members who have responded. DHa’s comments re: Q numbers – decided to keep as is. DHa’s comments re: Q5, Q6 on renewables – JS explained that the info we have generated have already been communicated to the Cornwall Council Consultation. We will take the decision to print Letter 3 to the SG meeting on Wednesday.

The 2 problem areas for the Plan are renewables (especially solar panels) and the number of affordable houses.

Drafting The Plan

We agreed to have an Editorial Meeting of those writing chunks of the Plan on Thursday 3rd April at 10 am (Venue/pasties to be arranged).
Vision and Objectives 
Vision and Objectives will be ‘spoken to’ at next St Group Meeting. Get re-affirmation that the SG agree that the Vision is consistent with the principles set out in our Terms of Reference.  Agree that we need to take agreed Objectives to the SG in April.
CH – concern that we need a speedy process to get agreement on Vision and Objectives to set the scene for Policies etc to achieve the Objectives.
AOB

1. BW – question to GW re maps – dealt with.

2. DHu – village boundary maps from 1999 should be in design guide or in some other section. GW – need to take a ‘Plan’ view about boundaries.

3. CH – re: analysis of comments. Agreed that JA, CH continue as they have before to the finish re: analysing them. 

CH LEFT THE MEETING AT THIS POINT.

4.  JS – There have been 2 letters from Friends of Pendower. One was about a wind turbine screening application at Castlezens. It was decided that this was a Parish matter. The second was about a Cornwall Local Plan – Strategic Policies consultation. It was agreed that JS would supply the consultation with the information we have from Q2.   
MEETING CLOSED 13.20
NB JA to email contributors re: version number in File names and footers in files. 

